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Dear Ms Mutch 
 
Re: Death of Alfie Ian Samuel GILDEA  
 
Thank you for your letter dated 18 November 2020 enclosing your Regulation 28 report. 
 
As was confirmed and accepted at the inquest, the Council has made significant improvements to its policies and 
procedures since 2018.  The full details of these changes and improvements were set out in detail in the Council’s 
evidence to the inquest such that you were able to confirm that you did not have any specific further concerns relating 
to the Council.  In relation to the possible national issue identified in point 15 of your listed concerns, our 
understanding was that it was your intention to write to central government, specifically the Department for 
Education. 
 
If the Council is able to assist further or if there is any additional information that you require, please do not hesitate 
to contact me”. 
 
Yours sincerely. 
 
 
 
 
 
J
Corporate Director, Children’s Services 




